

## The Hon Gabrielle Upton MP

Minister for the Environment Minister for Local Government Minister for Heritage

MD19/45

Professor Helen Lochhead Chair Independent Planning Commission NSW Level 3, 201 Elizabeth Street SYDNEY NSW 2000

By email: ipcn@ipcn.nsw.gov.au

Dear Professor Lochhead

Thank you for your letter requesting an extension to the Independent Planning Commission's review of the recommendation to list the curtilage extension for the Varroville Homestead.

Unfortunately, the *Heritage Act 1977* and the *Heritage Regulation 2012* do not provide for the granting of an extension of time for your review. I note, however, the reasons for your request and appreciate the issues impacting the timeframe for delivery of your report.

I look forward to receiving the report by the date set out in your letter.

If the Commission has any further questions about this issue, please contact Pauline McKenzie, Executive Director Heritage Division, Office of Environment and Heritage on 8753 8584 or at pauline.mckenzie@environment.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Gabrielle Upton MP

Minister for the Environment Minister for Local Government Minister for Heritage

29-1-19